
BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY HOLDS  QUARTERLY REVIEW SESSION AND EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE(EXCO) MEETING  
 
Blouberg Local Municipality Mayor, Her Worship Cllr Maria Thamaga has urged the council and the 
administration components to work tirelessly to meet the basic needs of the communities.The Mayor 
was delivering opening remarks during the municipality's quarterly performance review session held 
earlier today at Council Chambers in Senwabarwana.  
 
Mayor Thamaga further indicated that , the municipality remains committed to servicing Blouberg 
residents. 
 
The review session was for the reporting period January-March 2021/2022 financial year. 
The purpose of the session was to present the progress in respect of the 3rd quarter performance as per 
the approved Service Delivery and Budget Implementation Plan (SDBIP ) 2021/2022 of the municipality 
and to deal with the resolutions for the previous review session , the mid-year performance.  
 
The SDBIP is developed in compliance with the requirements of the Municipal Finance Management Act 
(MFMA ). The plan enables management, the Executive Committee and the Council to monitor the 
implementation of the Integrated Development Plan (IDP)/ Budget on monthly, quarterly, half-yearly 
and annual basis. Resolutions on how to fast track the delivery of services were put in place and will be 
monitored accordingly. 
 
The review session was succeeded by the Executive Committee meeting to deal with the same quarterly 
report and the monthly (April)service delivery reports.  
 
The Executive Committee comprising chairpersons of Portfolio Committees together with senior 
management dealt with reports from the office of the municipal manager and the Portfolio Committees 
namely; Finance(chaired by Cllr Robert Makobela), Corporate Services (chaired by Cllr Prince Motswabe) 
, Community Services (chaired by Cllr Shirley Raphasha), Economic Development and Planning (chaired 
by Cllr Daniel Mosena ) and Infrastructure Development (chaired by Cllr Agnes Raseruthe)  
 
The service delivery reports will be forwarded to Council for noting and approval where required. 
 



 


